

Δεκέμβριος/December 2016

Dear Members and Friends,

As we enter the Christmas season, I reflect on 2016 and the many moments in which I am thankful. As our association's President for the past two years, I am grateful and honoured to have served with my fellow board members. 2016 was an amazing and successful year for our Syllogo; we commemorated the 75<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the Battle of Crete by raising the Greek flag at Toronto City Hall; and in addition to the 55<sup>th</sup> birthday of our Association, we recognized the 150<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the uprising at Arkadi.

A few weeks ago many of us gathered at our annual dinner dance at The Metropolitan Centre. The evening featured amazing music by Dimitris Vererakis, Yiorgos Xilouris and Dimitri Apostolakis and great performances by our dance troupes. We had a great turn out and overall a successful event filled with a lot of Cretan dancing. However, I want to take this opportunity to acknowledge to our members and attendees that the service of The Metropolitan Centre was not completely to our satisfaction and I personally apologize and accept responsibility. Our board will be more diligent in working with future venues.

Finally, I want to thank the 2015-2016 Board of Directors for their service and their amazing work throughout the term. I further want to congratulate the new board and our new President, my dear friend, Bobby Markakis. Throughout my life, Bobby has greatly influenced me to embrace my Cretan heritage and I look forward to serving under his Presidency.

Merry Christmas, God bless you, and all the best for 2017.

Tony Lourakis
President



Αγαπητά μέλη και φίλοι,

Καθώς μπαίνουμε στην περίοδο των Χριστουγέννων, αναλογίζομαι σχετικά με το 2016 και για όλες τις στιγμές που είμαι ευγνώμων. Ως Πρόεδρος του συλλόγου μας για τα τελευταία δύο χρόνια, είμαι ευγνώμων και είναι τιμή μου που υπηρέτησα με τους συναδέλφους μου στο διοικητικό συμβούλιο. Το 2016 ήταν μια καταπληκτική και επιτυχημένη χρονιά για το Σύλλογο μας. Εορτάσαμε την 75η επέτειο της Μάχης της Κρήτης με την ανύψωση της Ελληνικής σημαίας στο Δημαρχείο του Τορόντο, τα 55α γενέθλια του Συλλόγου μας, και την 150η επέτειο του ολοκαυτόματος του Αρκαδίου.

Πριν από λίγες εβδομάδες, πολλοί από εμάς συγκεντρωθήκαμαι στην ετήσια χοροεσπερίδα μας στο Μητροπολιτικό Κέντρο (Metropolitan Centre). Διασκεδάσαμαι με τη καταπληκτική μουσική του Δημήτρη Βερεράκη, Γιώργη Ξυλούρη και Δημήτρη Αποστολάκη και τις εμφανίσεις των υπέροχων χορευτικών μας. Είχαμε ένα μεγάλο ποσοστό συμμετοχής και συνολικά μια επιτυχημένη εκδήλωση. Ωστόσο, θέλω να πάρω αυτή την ευκαιρία να αναγνωρίσω στα μέλη μας και τους άλλους συμμετέχοντες ότι η υπηρεσία του Μητροπολιτικού Κέντρου δεν ήταν εντελώς ικανοποιητική, και θα ήθελα προσωπικά να ζητήσω συγγνώμη και να αποδεχθώ την ευθύνη. Στο μέλλων, το Διοικητικό Συμβούλιο θα είναι πιο επιμελής στην συνεργασία με τους χώρους εκδηλώσεων.

Τέλος, θέλω να ευχαριστήσω το τωρινό Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου (2015 – 2016) για την υπηρεσία τους και την καταπληκτική δουλειά τους καθ' όλη τη διάρκεια των δύο χρόνων. Θα ήθελα περαιτέρω, να συγχαρώ το νέο Διοικητικό Συμβούλιο και το νέο μας Πρόεδρο, και αγαπητό μου φίλο, Μπάμπη Μαρκάκη. Καθ' όλη τη ζωή μου, ο Μπάμπης, με επηρεάσε σε μεγάλο βαθμό να αγκαλιάσω τη Κρητική μου κληρονομιά και ανυπομονώ να υπηρετήσω υπό την Προεδρία του.

Καλά Χριστούγεννα, ο Θεός να σας ευλογεί, και ό, τι καλύτερο για το 2017.

Αντώνης Λουράκης

Πρόεδρος



















# **ELECTIONS OF NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

Elections for the new Board of Directors were held on November 6, 2016. We thank all members who attended this meeting. The new Board of Directors members are:

Bob Markakis - President

Tony Lourakis – Vice President

Chris Papakonstantinou - Vice President

Pierre Bertsoulakis – Treasurer

Paul Papoutsakis – Assistant Treasurer

Niki Anastasakis - Secretary

Manos Maragakis - Assistant Secretary

Christos Markakis – Youth Director

Stella Zambri - Members' Affairs

Nikos Sirmalis - Cultural Affairs

Andreas Batakis – Director of Community and Associations Relations

#### GENERAL ASSEMBLY

We will be holding our General Assembly meeting on Sunday, February 12, 2017 at 4pm sharp. The Agenda is:

- 1) Call to order
- 2) Election of Meeting Chairperson
- 3) Approval of the Agenda
- 4) Approval of the Previous Minutes
- 5) Outgoing Board's Report
- 6) Outgoing Board's Financial Report
- 7) New Board's Report
- 8) New Board's Proposed Budget
- 9) Open Discussion
- 10) Adjournment

# Εκλογή Νέου Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου

Οι εκλογές για νέο Διοικητικό Συμβούλιο πραγματοποιήθηκαν στίς 6 Νοεμβρίου του 2016. Ευχαριστούμε όλα τα μέλη που συμμετείχαν σε αυτήν την συνεδρίαση. Τα μέλη του νέου Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου είναι:

Χαράλαμπος Μαρκάκης – Πρόεδρος

Αντώνης Λουράκης – Αντιπρόεδρος

Χρήστος Παπακονσταντίνου – Αντιπρόεδρος

Περικλής Μπερτσουλάκης – Ταμίας

Παύλος Παπουτσάκης – Βοηθός Ταμία

Νίκη Αναστασάκη – Γραμματέας

Μάνος Μαραγκάκης – Βοηθός Γραμματέα

Στέλλα Ζάμπρη – Υπεύθηνος Μελών

Χρήστος Μαρκάκης – Υπεύθηνος Νεολαίας

Νίκος Σιρμαλής – Υπεύθηνος Πολιτισμού

Ανδρέας Μπατάκης – Υπεύθηνος Σχέσεις Συλλόγων

#### ΓΕΝΙΚΗ ΣΥΝΕΛΕΥΣΗ

Σας προσκαλούμε στη Γενική Συνέλευση του Ένωσης μας που θα γίνει την Κυριακή, 12 Φεβρουαρίου, 2017 στις 4:00 μ.μ. ακριβώς, στην αίθουσα του Συλλόγου μας. Τα θέματα της Συνελεύσεως είναι:

- 1. Έναρξη Συνελεύσεως
- 2. Εκλογή Προέδρου της Συνελεύσεως
- 3. Έγκριση των θεμάτων της Συνελεύσεως
- 4. Έγκριση των πρακτικών της προηγούμενης Συνελεύσεως
- 5. Αναφορά απερχομένου Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου
- 6. Οικονομική Αναφορά απερχομένου Δοιηκιτικού Συμβουλίου
- 7. Αναφορά νέου Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου
- 8. Προϋπολογησμός νέου Διοικητικού Συμβουλίου
- 9. Ανοικτή Συζήτηση
- 10. Λήξη Συνελεύσεως



### **EXPRESS AUTO COLLISION**

EXPERT TECHNICIANS IN COLLISION, RESTORATION AND PAINT

MANOLI DIALYNAS-VATSIS

310 GREENWOOD AVE., TORONTO, ONTARIO M4L 2R8 TEL: (416) 465-2316 (416) 465-5548 FAX: (416) 465-3347



# 2017 Cretan Dance Rehearsals for our Youth

Cretan dancing begins again on Sunday, January 22. Parents of dancers must be paid members of the association in good standing in order for their kids to attend dance lessons. Dancers over the age of 18 that are not attending any post-secondary school have to individually be paid members. Dancers should arrive 5 minutes before their rehearsal start time in order to minimize disruption.

Dancers in the transition years of Grade 3 and Grade 7, have to attend their primary troupe's rehearsal, and as many rehearsals of the troupe that they are trainees in.

The Dance Rehearsal times are as follows:

Beginner Troupe (up to & including Grade 3): 1:30 pm - 2:10 pmJunior Troupe (Grade 4 to 7 – trainees Grade 3): 2:15 pm - 3:25 pmSenior Troupe (Grade 8 and up–trainees Grade 7): 3:30 pm - 5:00 pm

#### 2017 Winter & Spring Dance Rehearsal Schedule

Sunday January 22: Dance Rehearsals

Sunday January 29: \*\*Closed – No Dance Rehearsals

Sunday February 5: Dance Rehearsals

Sunday February 12: \*\*General Assembly – No Dance Rehearsals

Sunday February 19: \*\*Family Day – No Dance Rehearsals

Sunday February 26: Dance Rehearsals

**Sunday March 5: Dance Rehearsals** 

Sunday March 12: \*\*March Break – No Dance Rehearsals

Sunday March 19: Dance Rehearsals

Sunday March 26: \*\*Greek Parade – No Dance Rehearsal

# Vasilopita Celebration

Please join us on Saturday, January 14<sup>th</sup> from 7 pm till late at our Cretan Syllogo to welcome the New Year with appetizers, dinner, a cash bar and music for everyone to enjoy. We will also be cutting the traditional Vasilopita.

When: Saturday, January 14, 2017

Doors OPEN at 7:00 PM Dinner served at 7:30 PM

Admission: \$20.00 per person (includes food)

Kids 12 and under \$10.00 (includes food)

Cash bar available

#### Arkadi Dance 2016

Our annual Arkadi Dance took place on the 26<sup>th</sup> of November with live music from the lyra of Giorgos Xilouris and the laouta of Dimitris Vererakis and Dimitris Apostolakis who came from Crete especially for this occasion. It began with a great number of enthusiastic junior dancers that filled the dance floor impressing all attendants. Following the lead of our dancing groups, people of all ages danced the night away. Thanks to all our members and friends, the hard work of the board, our volunteers and of course the support of many advertisers and sponsors Arkadi Dance 2016 became once again a night to remember.

# Ετήσιος χορός Αρκαδίου 2016

Στις 26 Νοεμβρίου 2016 πραγματοποιήθηκε για άλλη μια χρονια ο ετήσιος χορός μας για το έπος του Αρκαδίου. Υπό τους ήχους κρητικής μουσικής από τη λύρα του Γιώργου Ξυλούρη και τα λαούτα των Δημήτρη Βερεράκη και Δημήτρη Αποστολάκη η βραδυά ξεκινησε με τους χορούς των παιδιών που ενθουσιασαν με τη ζωντανια και τη λεβεντια τους. Μετα τα συγκροτηματα των κρητικων χορευτων μας ήταν οι θαμώνες που φρόντισαν να γεμισει η πίστα μέχρι το τέλος μιας αξέχαστης βραδυάς. Το αποτέλεσμα αυτο δεν θα μπορούσε να επιτευχθεί χωρις την αφοσίωση του Διοικητικού συμβουλίου, των εθελοντων αλλα και των διαφημιστών και χορηγών του ετησιου χορού του Αρκαδίου.

# **Dates to Remember**

January 14: Vasilopita Celebration
February 12: General Assembly
February 25: Apokriatiki Vradia
March 18: Hip Hop Workshop
March 19: Venizelos Memorial
March 26: Greek Independence Pa-

rade

# **Apokries Vradia**

Please join us on Saturday, February 25<sup>th</sup> from 7 pm till late at our Cretan Syllogo to celebrate Apokries. We encourage everyone to get dressed up and the top 3 costumes will be awarded prizes. We will have appetizers, dinner, a cash bar and music for everyone to enjoy.

When: Saturday, February 25, 2017

Doors OPEN at 7:00 PM Dinner served at 7:30 PM

Admission: \$20.00 per person (includes food)

Kids 12 and under \$10.00 (includes food)

Cash bar available

We are looking forward in seeing everyone for a fun evening with friends

Where: Our home at 1110 Birchmount Road - Unit 23



# Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!

I first want to take a minute to thank everyone that came by and donated items for the GCT food drive. Together, the association and our members raised approximately \$200 worth of food and toiletries. This is an amazing accomplishment that even Santa would be proud of. I hope you'll join us next year to raise even more for this great cause!

Our members and their kids had a great time watching movies, making crafts, eating and of course, seeing Santa! We want to thank everyone who donated food and gifts for this year's Christmas event!

Thanks | Cretan Youth Director

# Turn up for what?

That's right, our second annual hip hop workshop (taught by our very own Carissa Lamore) will take place March 18th, 2017. We will host two classes, the first starting at 2 for dancers in grade 6 or lower. The second class will take place at 3:30 for anyone above grade 6. Members can participate for just \$5 per class and non-members can participate for \$10.

Want to bring a friend? Register before March 5th and you and your friends can join at our membership price! If you are interested in the event feel free to email me at <a href="mailto:christos.markakis@icloud.com">christos.markakis@icloud.com</a>.

Thanks | Cretan Youth Director